Redding Monthly Meeting of the Religious Society of Friends

Business Meeting Minutes

December 2017

In attendance were Sue Morehouse, Tom Morehouse, Joy O'Connell, Beth Thompson and Doug Milhous.

Minutes: Minutes from the December Meeting for Business were read and approved.

Review of Mail: Postal mail received during this past month was reviewed and made available.

Treasurer: Our balance is \$3,701.06. Budget committee will be meeting January 7.

<u>Interfaith Forum</u>: Sue has spoken with Art Tilles of Temple Beth Israel. He is receptive to idea of collaborating on the Suicide Prevention training. Sue will be contacting the First Christian Church.

Ministry and Oversight Erika and her Clearness Committee have met a second time. The next mid-week Meeting will be Wed. December 20 at 5:30 pm at Sierra Oaks. The building where Steve is living is the 2nd building (Building B) on the right after entrance to the property. In the building the meeting will be held in the staff lounge just off the recreation room.

Dinner Among Friends on January 5 at 5:30pm at the Morehouse's.

New Business Kathleen and Sue will get together to purchase a gift for the tenant of the apartment our Meeting sponsors. Doug scheduled a meeting of the Meeting Location committee for January 8 at 3pm at the Morehouses. The committee includes Doug, Ed, Beth and Tom.

Beth informed us of a workshop entitled "Having Difficult Conversation" scheduled for February 9 from 1 to 5pm. This is by invitation only so if interested in going you will need to contact Beth Thompson at 530-209-2045. The workshop will be held at the McConnell Foundation and is co-sponsored by the Euphrates Institute, the McConnell Foundation and the Greater Redding Chamber of Commerce.

Shasta College will be hosting a film entitled "Disturbing the Peace" on March 15 in room 802 from 6 to 9pm. The film is about the Israeli/Palestinian peace effort.

Schedule

- 12/20 Mid-week Meeting at Sierra Oaks Assisted Living located at 1520 Collyer Drive starting at 5:30pm
- 12/24 Meeting for Worship. Doug will check with others to see who can open our Meeting room.
- 1/5 Dinner Among Friends at the Morehouses. 5:30pm
- 1/14 Meeting for Worship at 11:00 am. A host is needed.
- 1/16 Meeting for Business at the Morehouses at 1:00 pm

News of Friends

Sue and Tom are proud grandparents of a new baby girl Teagan Gilliland. Their daughter Cara and her husband Dan gave birth in mid-November.

Respectfully submitted,

Tom Morehouse, Recording Clerk

News of Friends

Will and Sara are the proud parents of a baby boy.

The Morehouse's are expecting their second granddaughter on November 15.

Respectfully submitted,

Tom Morehouse

Recording Clerk